

MICHAEL S. REGAN
Secretary

LINDA CULPEPPER

December 12, 2018

Town of Spindale Commissioners 125 Reveley Street Spindale, NC, 28160

Subject:

Spindale Wastewater Treatment Facility Rehabilitation and Upgrade Project

Dear Town Commissioners:

I would like to take this opportunity to commend all parties involved with the Spindale Wastewater Treatment Facility Rehabilitation and Upgrade Project. This project involved highly complex design and construction challenges, while simultaneously requiring continued operation of the WWTP within permit limits. The project was successfully completed despite unexpected and challenging field conditions. Facility operators were able to meet effluent limits through diligent attention to the process and close coordination with design and construction staff.

While many different groups and individuals collaborated to make this effort a success, special recognition should be accorded to Scott Webber, Mickey Bland, and Kim Tessneer: Town of Spindale, as well as the Town's Consulting Engineer and Prime Contractor for the project.

The cooperative approach, excellent communication, attention to detail, and quality of work set a high standard for other projects in the Region to aspire to.

Sincerely,

Timothy Heim, P.E., Environmental Engineer Water Quality Regional Operations Section

Phone: (828)-296-4500

2090 US Hwy 70, Swannanoa, NC 28778

FAX: (828)-299-7043

Asheville Regional Office

Division of Water Resources, NCDEQ